
Global Stocks on Track for Best Month in Three Years 

 

This �me last year, market sen�ment pointed to a certain recession in 2023 for all major 
economies, with the ques�on only being whether it would be a hard recession or so� 
recession. In the 12 months since, we have seen markets not only stave off recessionary talk 
but rally, helped by the AI boom in the first half of the year and posi�ve infla�on data in the 
later half of the year. The below chart from MSCI, Bloomberg sums up the recent growth in 
stock markets globally. Global stock markets are now on course for their best month in three 
years, with the MSCI All Country index set to gain 8.6% in November. The last �me a figure 
was higher than this on a monthly basis was in November 2020.  

 

 

 

 

Our next data insight released by Goldman Sachs highlights GDP growth forecasts for 2023 
into 2025. Overall, the GDP for the worlds economy is expected to contract slightly next year 
to 2.6%, before rebounding to 2.7% in 2025. Looking regionally, in Europe, Goldman 
an�cipates that the Euro Area, along with Germany, France and Italy will all see year over year 
growth in GDP, highligh�ng the posi�ve sen�ment there is towards EU economies at present. 
Taking a look at the US we can see GDP in 2024 is expected to contract to 2.1%.  

 

 

 



 

 

Our final data insight comes from Morgan Stanley and charts the returns of the S&P500 in US 
elec�on years from 1928 to 2020. Over that period, the average return within the elec�on 
year has been 11.6%, with only four instances where the S&P500 had a nega�ve year. These 
were 1932, 1940, 2000 and 2007. In 1932, the US was in the grips of the Great Depression and 
in 1940, the War in Europe was raging. The 2000 and 2007 elec�ons both took place against 
the backdrop of economic downturns. For the two-year compounded average, taking in the 
elec�on year and the year a�er, the S&P 500 has returned 10% over this period.  
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